

POLSKIE TOWARZYSTWO PARAZYTOLOGICZNE

WROCŁAW, ul. C. Norwida 29.

Wrocław, June 26th, 1961

Dr J. Jansen
Secretary, Netherlands Society for Parasitology,
Biltstraat 172,
U t r e c h t, Netherlands.

Dear Professor Jansen,

The new society is according to our great scientific family and will collaborate with all the specialists in the international ground. Please receive from me personnally and from our Society the best wishes of brillant progress and development of the holland parasitology. I do think it would satisfy, for we see now the great development of parasitological societies in the whole world. I have obtain in those days the news about forming the new parasitological societies in Mexico and Bulgary.

It's a pity I have some troubles with settling out the time and place of the Ist Congress of Parasitologists. Perhaps we should settle the question in the month of August, in Switzerland, where - in Neuchâtel - will meet the International Commission on Trichinellosis. If I should have the informations, I shall immediately write to you.

With kind regards yours sincerely

Prof. Dr Zbigniew Kozar President of the Polish Parasitological Society